
CCES Newsletter

Dear Coconut Creek Elementary Parents and Families, 
We hope this newsletter finds you well and your children settled
into the school year. We want to take a moment to express our
gratitude for your ongoing support and flexibility as we navigate
through some necessary changes due to budget constraints. Your
understanding and cooperation have been greatly appreciated. 
We have a few exciting events coming up this month. Our first PAW
Party was on October 6th. All students were invited to attend to
celebrate completing all the beginning of the year assessments.
Our next PAW Party will be on November 17th. Students will be
invited to attend based on specific criteria. Students must complete
30 minutes of iReady Reading and Math each week and pass 2 
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A note from Administration:

lessons per week by November 16th to attend the PAW party. 
Join us for some spooky fun at our PTA’s Monster Mash Dance on October 20th from 6:30 p.m. to
8 p.m. Please mark your calendars for an early release day on October 23rd. Students will be
dismissed at 12:30 p.m. The following day, October 24th, is our staff's professional development
day so there will be no school. We hope students enjoy a well-deserved day off! 

Thank you for entrusting us with your child’s education. Wishing you all a fantastic October filled
with fun, learning, and memorable moments. If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t
hesitate to reach out to us. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Miron & Ms. Futscher 



Calendar of Events for October

October 16th - 27th           KG Swim Central
October 18th                      Fall Pictures
October 19th                      Classroom Spelling Bee Contests
October 20th                      Monster Mash Dance (6:30 pm) (see flyer) 
October 21st                      CCES School-wide Garden Beautification Project (see flyer)
October 23rd                      Early Release (Students are released at 12:30)
October 24th                      No School - Teacher Planning
October 25th                      School Advisory Council meeting (2:40)
October 27th                      5th Grade Field Trip to BizTown
October 30th                      Grades 3-5 Unit 2 Reading Assessment
October 31st                      Grades 3-5 Unit 2 Writing Assessment

November 6th                    K-2 Unit 2 Reading Assessment
November 7th                    Employee Day (No school for students)
November 8th                    K-2 Unit 2 Writing Assessment
November 10th                  No School
November 13th - 17th       Scholastic Book Fair
November 14th                  Report Cards Issued
November 15th                  ELA BLAST Night (6:00 pm)

Bus Transportation: Register to Ride

If you are a bus rider, you must register at:
https://www.browardschools.com/register2ride

Attendance

Attendance matters at Coconut Creek Elementary. Regular attendance is a key
factor in a child's academic success. Regular attendance is when a student
attends more than 95% of the academic school year; this may include up to 8
absences in a 180-day school year. Please use the school calendar that all
vacations are planned around school days. We understand that exceptions may
arise, but attendance is key to strong student success, and we appreciate your
partnership!

News from the Front Office

https://www.browardschools.com/register2ride


Item Drop Policy
Please be aware of our “item” drop-off policy for
the 2023/2024 school year. We will accept
items up until 9:30 AM daily. Items may include
lunches, water bottles, snacks, projects,
homework, etc. This policy was established to
minimize the disruptions to our academic day
and ensure extra safety on campus. We thank
you in advance for your cooperation. If you
have any questions, please contact Dr. Miron.

See Something, Say Something - Submit a tip easily via our anonymous
FortifyFL app. Provide as much detail as you can including names of people
involved, physical descriptions, school name, social media handles, etc.
Download the app or visit https://www.getfortifyfl.com/   for more
information.

Broward Schools has transitioned to the Plain Language Emergency protocol.
This language will be used to conduct our monthly safety drills and in the
event of an emergency.

SaferWatch is a web-based and mobile app system that allows users to
report an incident as they see it happening or submit a tip later. It also
provides real-time communication during a situation. Visit
https://www.saferwatchapp.com/  for more information.

Entering the Front Office
When visiting Coconut Creek Elementary, ALL
VISITORS AND GUESTS MUST SHOW THEIR ID to
the camera before entering the front office.

Step 1: Press the doorbell to the left of the office
door.
Step 2: Hold your identification 3 or 4 inches
away from the domed camera.
Step 3: Wait to be buzzed into the office.
Step 4: YOU DID IT!

Safety Updates:

Student Birthday Policy
In order to honor instructional time, birthday
celebrations are not permitted. Parents may
drop off cupcakes and drinks to the front
office. The front office will contact the teacher
upon arrival. We appreciate your cooperation.

Volunteer Application
If you are interested in volunteering, please be
sure you have registered on the following
website. This application must be completed
every year.

https://www.browardschools.com/volunteer

https://www.getfortifyfl.com/
https://www.saferwatchapp.com/
https://www.browardschools.com/volunteer


Cafeteria News:

To view this month's breakfast and lunch menus just
click below:

Coconut Creek Elementary Menus

Our cafeteria sells additional items during lunchtime.  Ice Cream sales occur on Wednesdays only
and are sold for $1 each. A la carte items are also available such as milk, water, chips, and Rice Krispy
Treats every day.  Students can also pay a small amount of additional money to double the amount
of the main entree.
 
Parents, please add money to your student’s lunch account, so the lunch line moves in a timely
manner. Funds can be added by going to www.myschoolapps.com 
Cash is also accepted but it definitely is more convenient to place it on their account. 

https://schools.mealviewer.com/school/CoconutCreekElementary
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.myschoolapps.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cbrian.kenney%40browardschools.com%7C111287f7adb84cca711808dbbea10a20%7Ceeacb5cb53704358a96aa3783c95d422%7C1%7C0%7C638313371088995757%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=c6cuRus5d1lG%2BbZKxd6QIYKjxrgwyg8FeNOts2vDey4%3D&reserved=0


 Have your child interview you about your job/career. Record the interview and
let your child listen to it. Later, ask your child what he or she learned about
your job/career. 
Take your child to a zoo or museum and encourage him or her to ask questions
of the people working there. Talk about what your child learned afterwards. 
Do a book club with your child where you both read the same book. Each day,
take turns asking each other questions and discussing the book. 

Accessible in Clever for students and teachers 
Facilitates a Data-Driven Student Survey to support life skills and wellness 
Accessible to parents for free 
On-demand video-based wellness hurdles for adult learners 

October Kids of Character: Responsibility 

Your child’s belief in his or her ability to learn has a greater impact on academic
success than his or her intelligence. Helping children develop a growth mindset
positions them on a path to success. We are learning about the importance of
curiosity to help our brains grow and learn. 
 We are learning that it’s smart to ask questions and that we should not feel
embarrassed to ask questions because it helps us learn more. We are also learning
that we can learn a lot through reading, playing, watching, and listening to others. 

Here are some activities that you can do with your child at home to help with
Growth Mindset: 

1.

2.

3.

Be patient and answer your child’s questions. Children sometimes stop asking
questions because they feel like it makes them not look smart. The opposite is true
– smart people ask questions so encourage your child to ask away! 
 
Life Skills & Wellness Resources: At Home Connection 
ReThink Ed is a fully digital, K-12, tiered curriculum that provides a tailored
approach to self-awareness, self-management, responsible decision-making,
resiliency, and relationship skills. 

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Laura Taliaferro “Mrs. T” 
School Counselor 

Individuals with disabilities requesting accommodations under the Americans
with Disabilities Act Amendments Act of 2008, (ADAAA) may call Equal

Educational Opportunities/ADA Compliance Department at 754-321-2150 or
email eeo@browardschools.com. 

https://get.rethinkfirst.com/broward-parent-access?__hstc=10587435.32448fafa3976ff2b5613d7e798b8b0e.1683567962345.1693479336616.1693486606656.9&__hssc=10587435.1.1693486606656&__hsfp=551255700


CCES PTA News
Calling all parents, guardians, grandparents, aunts, uncles, community members, friends, and more to join our

PTA today!  Anyone can be a member for only $5! By becoming a member, you will receive all our important

updates and correspondence. Being united in our membership strengthens our collective voice and

empowers us to accomplish more together. Rest assured, membership does not obligate you to volunteer or

attend meetings – your support in itself is immensely valuable. Please go to our website at

https://ccespta.memberhub.com/store and become a member today!!!

CCES PTA is participating in the Autonation Orange Bowl Basketball Classic this year. Please see the attached

flyer that went home with your student. It’s a premier college hoop doubleheader featuring the Florida State

Seminoles and Florida Gators. CCES will receive $5 from every ticket sold. The games take place on December

9, 2023.  This is a great time to get your family together and come out to support your school!

Our beloved Boo Grams will be sold for $1 from October 23rd to the 30th, and delivered to the students on

Halloween!  These can be purchased by anyone and everyone.  Send one to your student, their friends,

teachers, administration, or just someone special in your life!  If you have any questions please contact us at

creekpta@yahoo.com

Calling all Goblins and Ghouls, PTA is throwing a Monster Mash next Friday, October 20th at 6:30pm. Wear

your most epic costume (no masks or costume weapons allowed). Preorder your tickets at

creekpta.memberhub.com/store for only $10 per child! Please see the attached flyer for more information.

We hope to see you there!

Our annual Fall Catalog Fundraiser will run from October 16th to November 3rd.  The catalogs and prize

information will go home next week with your student, so be on the lookout!

Pre-order your 2023-2024 yearbook now and get 10% off!!! Go to www.treering.com/validate and enter our

school’s passcode: 1016788163051796. The sale runs until October 31st.  Please see the attached flyer for

more information. 

Our Cougar Cub Spirit shirts are sold online for only $12! These shirts can be worn every Friday with jeans. The

orders are fulfilled daily and delivered to your student's classroom. Please visit our website at

https://ccespta.memberhub.com/store and get yours today.

If you have any questions regarding the upcoming events and/or would like to volunteer with the PTA, please

contact us at creekpta@yahoo.com.

Regards,

Alexandra Lindholm

CCES PTA President

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fccespta.memberhub.com%2Fstore&data=05%7C01%7Cbrian.kenney%40browardschools.com%7C011b2f2fe0ad4e9d2c0b08dbc699c30c%7Ceeacb5cb53704358a96aa3783c95d422%7C1%7C0%7C638322139345484980%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OMMs4A2H4DIEbYvXcxZ9ASwxMhJfDSwM1e0mzh4FIb4%3D&reserved=0
mailto:creekpta@yahoo.com
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcreekpta.memberhub.com%2Fstore&data=05%7C01%7Cbrian.kenney%40browardschools.com%7C63e69b0dd7ed4b3cc28508dbcc176d22%7Ceeacb5cb53704358a96aa3783c95d422%7C1%7C0%7C638328174439285633%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=am2al4ftA3GG5hDJ8fhxGgsxtx%2B3kgYFnUsXFE60icI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.treering.com%2Fvalidate&data=05%7C01%7Cbrian.kenney%40browardschools.com%7C011b2f2fe0ad4e9d2c0b08dbc699c30c%7Ceeacb5cb53704358a96aa3783c95d422%7C1%7C0%7C638322139345484980%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PTdV4Hg%2Bjq0RpVPaOFI02hbHcdmy3U6j5PaGPyIOcYI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fccespta.memberhub.com%2Fstore&data=05%7C01%7Cbrian.kenney%40browardschools.com%7C011b2f2fe0ad4e9d2c0b08dbc699c30c%7Ceeacb5cb53704358a96aa3783c95d422%7C1%7C0%7C638322139345484980%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OMMs4A2H4DIEbYvXcxZ9ASwxMhJfDSwM1e0mzh4FIb4%3D&reserved=0
mailto:creekpta@yahoo.com


MATHMATH
Fall has arrived and we are "falling" into our groove with mathematics instruction at
CCES! Teachers have guided students through topics 1-3 at this point, and students will
be taking their Cumulative Topics 1-3 assessment at the beginning of this month. Your
student's teacher will share with you directly regarding your student's specific testing
date. We are excited to review this data and see all the content that our students have
learned during the first two months of school. A handful of our teachers participated in
professional development to dive deep into the implementation (the “how to”) process
of our math curriculum, Savvas Realize.

With this new information and lots of practical ideas, I know our math instruction
school-wide will benefit from these innovative ideas. We will be working with our
beginning-of-the-year data from Savvas Realize, FAST PM1(STAR math), and iReady to
create a path forward recognizing individual needs in order to provide quality math
instruction for each of our students. We appreciate your support in math and hope to
build a powerful partnership with our families this year!

Ideas for supporting math at home:
(1) Grocery shop—give them a little list and let them “budget” how much money is
needed for their purchase or allow them to count how many items you purchased as
each item is placed on the conveyor belt at check out.

(2) Cook Together—Follow a recipe card or picture cues and instructions printed on the
back of various food items. Let them measure, double a recipe, set the timer, figure
out how long dinner will take to prep, etc.

(3) Traffic Light Race—Build fact fluency (addition/subtraction or
multiplication/division) with a set of flashcards in the car. See how many facts your
student can get right before the light turns green.

A little math joke: What did the square say to the circle? 
You're pointless! 🙂

Jessica Johnston, Math Coach



READINGREADING



SOCIAL STUDIESSOCIAL STUDIES

October
This month is when we highlight and celebrate Hispanic Heritage
Month. Our teachers have already begun and will continue to
showcase and engage students in meaningful, collaborative learning
experiences for Hispanic Heritage Month which runs through
October 15th. It is our desire that our students learn the numerous,
important impacts of Hispanic Americans and how they've
contributed to the success of our state and country! 

We are striving to build an awareness, appreciation, and culture at
CCES that celebrates the beauty of inclusion and diversity! If you
have any items (clothing, pictures, arts & crafts, instruments, etc.)
that could add real-world context to this month's social studies
emphasized topics, please contact your student's teacher directly to
set up a day your student could do a "show and tell" style
presentation during their social studies instruction time. We want
social studies to be a dynamic part of our academic instruction! 

Jessica Johnston, Social Studies Contact



KINDERGARTEN & 
FIRST GRADE

FIRST GRADE

Well, the season is finally autumn. I’m
sure we are all looking forward to
some cooler weather. The first-grade
students will be learning about many
kinds of characters in stories. 
So far, we have enjoyed reading about
how plants and animals grow and
change. We will be observing that
plants and animals closely resemble
their parents. The students will also
be learning the characteristics of
being a responsible citizen in the
school community 

The First Grade Team  

The Kindergarteners are off to an
amazing start! Our students have
settled in nicely and seem very happy
with their first experiences at CCES.
Friendships are being formed, and
social skills such as turn-talking and
being kind to others are continuously
worked on throughout the school day. 
The students are working hard to grow
into strong readers, thinkers, and
problem solvers. We have been
discovering all about how plants and
animals have different needs to stay
alive. In October, we will continue to
gather knowledge about this topic
while digging deeper by learning about
pumpkins and bats. 
In Math, we have been practicing
representing, counting, and writing
numbers up to 10. We’ve also been
able to explore and work on our math
skills through iReady. 

Our Swim Central Water Safety
Lessons will also take place in
October. 

Please remember to read for 20
minutes nightly! 

The Kindergarten Team

KINDERGARTEN



SECOND GRADE & 
THIRD GRADE

THIRD GRADE

Greetings from the Third Grade Team,

We are working on: Topic 4 in Math,
Understanding Multiplication and Division
of Whole numbers. Unit 2, in ELA, Ways
Characters Shape Stories. Our Essential
Question is: How do our actions influence
our lives? In Science, Plant Structures and
Functions, and in Social Studies, Places
and Regions.

Your partnership is vital to your child’s
success. Supporting our students with
homework, reading 20 minutes every day,
learning multiplication facts, and,
practicing reading and math strategies,
will assist them in becoming proficient
learners.

Thanks for partnering with us,

Your Third Grade Team

Learning is in full swing in 2nd grade.
Students have been learning spelling
patterns and high frequency words to
help them read with accuracy and
fluency. Reading daily with your child
will improve these skills. We have
been learning Central Idea and Details
in nonfiction texts and Story Elements
in fiction texts. Students can practice
retelling or summarizing what they
read, which can help with
comprehension. In Math, students are
using their knowledge of adding and
subtracting fluently to build a
foundation for multiplication. We are
starting to learn about adding and
subtracting up to 100. Students will
be bringing practice pages home to
learn different strategies to find sums
and differences. Our partnership is
important to help your child succeed.
If you have any questions/concerns,
please contact your child’s teacher.
Thank you for your continued support! 
  
 The Second Grade Team

SECOND GRADE



FOURTH GRADE & 
FIFITH GRADE 

Hello, fourth grade CCE Families! 

Here's what we're working on this

month.

Reading: We will focus on the actions

and reactions of characters that

influence a story's plot and other

characters.

Writing: Students will work on opinion

writing and writing a four-paragraph

essay.

Math: We are currently working on

Topic 4, which covers multiplying two

digits by two digits numbers and

estimating.

Science: Students will learn to classify

matter by their physical properties and

measure mass and volume.

Social studies: We will learn about

Florida's first permanent colony and

pioneer life in Florida.

The Fourth Grade Team

FOURTH GRADE  FIFITH GRADE

Hello Fifth Grade Parents/Guardians,
For the month of October, our students
will continue working in our reading
series - Advance. We are working on
"Developing Character Relationships."
We will be incorporating
reading/writing, science, and social
studies topics in our reading series.

Students can work on reading skills by
working on iReady lessons at home a
few times a week for 15-20 minutes.
Continue to work on multiplication
tables daily as we are now working on
multi-digit multiplication using partial
products and a standard algorithm.
Iready Math lessons can also be
completed as well to work on specific
math skills. 

Our first field trip this year will be to
The Parker to see "Doktor Kaboom" on
October 17 for science enrichment. On
October 27, we will be going to Broward
College to JABiztown. Students are
working on financial literacy, career
preparation, and business management
for this special field trip. Please check
planners and take-home folders daily
for important information. Please make
sure your student has a water bottle
and headphones daily at school. Thank
you for your continued support!

The Fifth Grade Team



Students are working on coordination,
balancing activities, basketball drills, and the
introduction of Floorball this quarter.

Three-quarters of the school have learned
about Swim Safety. I have just a few classes
left. At any time, please ask your students
what they did in P.E. today.

If anyone ever has any questions regarding
PE, please don't hesitate to reach out to
Coach Kenney.

Art, PE, & ScienceNews
Our CCE artists have been getting ready for
the fall season. The Kindergarteners are still
learning about different kinds of lines and
they created a watercolor collage of a
happy monster. First grade is learning
about symmetry, and making a pumpkin
collage. Second through fourth grades are
using glue resist to create pumpkins and
spiderwebs. Fifth grade is creating scary
eyes by using watercolors and oil pastels.
They are really using their creative
imaginations! Maybe with all the fall
artwork, we may see a shift in the weather!

I hope! Happy Fall y’all! 🍂🍁🍃

Art P.E.

Children in all grades started learning about forces and motion at age-appropriate levels.  Your

child should be able to tell you that motion requires a force, and that all forces are pushes or pulls.  

Examples of forces they should be familiar with are gravity and friction. 

It looks like we’ve been approved for a FREE in-house field trip for each grade from the Museum of

Discovery and Science STEMobile in the spring, with a likely addition of an inflatable planetarium

from that museum coming to us as another FREE in-house field trip.   

Please direct any questions to Simone Ryals

Science

mailto:brian.kenney@browardschools.com
mailto:Simone.Ryals@Browardschools.com

























